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Vogtle Electric Generating Plant (VEGP) submitted its 10 CFR 72.48 biennial report
pursuant to 10 CFR 72.48(d)(2) on September 19, 2017 (I received the e-mail on
September 22, 2017).  In conjunction with the VEGP ISFSI, Docket 72-1039, the 72.48
biennial summary was submitted by Southern Nuclear Operating Company (SNC).  It listed
one 72.48 change which allowed use of the Cask Transfer Facility (CTF) for downloading
the fuel laoded Multi-Purpose Canister (MPC) into the HI-STORM overpack. The change
was needed when the 3-day rolling average ambient temperature is less than or equal to
90°F instead of the current 80°F limit used in the original CTF thermal evaluation (HI-
STORM100 FSAR, Revision9).  The result was that all eight of the 72.48 criteria questions
were answered “No”.  This biennial summary reported activities from September 1, 2015 to
August 31, 2017.
 
No technical review disciplines were needed to review the summary.  The recommendation
is that no follow-up inspection is warranted.
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